
Congressman Anthony
Brown on March 13.

YOUR CHAPTER
NEEDS YOU!  I hope
you are zeroing in on this.
We need a new treasurer
for our chapter.  At our
February 21 meeting,
Treasurer Richard
Campbell stated that he
will be stepping down
from the position at the
April 18 meeting.  In
advance, I thank him for
his years of service.  At
the February 21 meeting,
many members didn’t
have a problem with my
wife—Melanie—serving
as our treasurer.  Also, it
was suggested that I could
legally serve as both pres-
ident and treasurer.
Sounds good to you?  I
hope not.  So, if you don’t
want your chapter to be a
family enterprise, do step
up to be our next treasur-
er.  Otherwise, no com-
plaints if the Hollands
have a lock on the chap-
ter.  Please call me if you
have questions about the
treasurer’s duties.

For the May 2019
Biennial Conference in
Ocean City, the chapter
will cover your registra-
tion fee.  I understand
from the Maryland
Federation Program Chair
that you will be treated to
a wonderful lineup of
speakers.  One more
thing.  If you are interest-
ed in serving on any of
the chapter’s committees,
please let me know.

Stay safe,

Edward Holland
#301.848.3476 (cell)
#301.632.2826 (home)
hollandnmd@aol.com
(email)

Sunshine
by Loretta Ralph

A note of cheer
was sent to Carol
O’Kelly.  Hope
to see her at our
next meeting.

Please call me if you
know of anyone who is
ill.  

Program
by Mary Teufel

The Guest Speaker on March
21, 1:00 pm at the Waldorf

Hopefully you know to
set your clock forward
one hour on Sunday,
March 10.  As the
Maryland Federation
Public Relations Officer,
I do my level best to keep
you and the other chap-
ters informed on impor-
tant matters via email.
Having said that, I’m
hoping that many of you
will be able to join Paul
Schwartz in Annapolis to
support the decoupling of
our taxes.  This decou-
pling measure is being
captured under SB 906.
SB 906 will be heard in
the Senate’s Budget and
Taxation Committee.
Since the NARFE MD
Federation is reaching out
to members, NARFE MD
President Dr. Gary
Roundtree has approved
the reimbursement of
parking and a shuttle bus
ride in Annapolis on
March 13, 2019.  On
March 13, I will not be
able to join you.  As a
NARFE Federal
Legislative Liaison, I will
be meeting with

Membership
by Bill Roman

Membership Notes for March /April

Since our last Newsletter, we’ve gained one new mem-
ber, Tiffany Daniel, and another thru transfer into the
Chapter, Thomas Hill.  Hope you can make it to an
upcoming meeting.  I also hope that everyone has
come thru the rather peculiar winter without problems.

While we have speakers lined up for the next several
meetings, we always welcome suggestions for topics
and speakers who will be of interest to those in atten-
dance, so please let Mary Teufel or any of the officers
know.

Although the recent Federal government shutdown
hopefully didn’t have any serious impact upon our
membership, it should serve as a wake-up for all of us
to monitor what is taking place on the national and
state levels concerning both current and retired
Feds.

Mary Gaskins won the 50/50 drawing.

West Library will be Charles
County Administrative
Judge Amy Bragunier.
Judge Bragunier has
administrative oversight
over the Circuit and
District Courts in Charles
County. 

The Guest Speaker on
April 18,  1:00 pm at
Waldorf West Library will
be Charles County
Commissioner President
Reuben Collins.
Commissioner Collins
said that he looks forward
to bringing us up to speed
on County issues.

Treasurer
Report

by Richard Campbell

February, 2019

Beginning......... $3111.63

Notice!

Our next meeting will
be at the Waldorf
West Library at 1:00
pm on Thursday March
21, 2019.

The April meeting will
be at the Waldorf
West Library on
Thursday, April 18,
2019 at 1:00 pm.

March - April 2019
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From the President’s Desk
by Edward Holland



US Senator Chris Van Hollen: 202-224-4654 Web Site: http://vanhollen.senate.gov/
US Senator Benjamin L. Cardin: 202-224-4524 Web Site: http://cardin.senate.gov/

US Representative Steny Hoyer: 202-225-4131 Web Site:  http://www.house.gov/hoyer
Governor Lawrence J Hogan, Jr.: Contact form: http://www.governor.maryland.gov/mail/ Email : governor@gov.state.md.us

State Senator Thomas V. Mike Miller  1-800-492-7122, ext. 3700 Email : Thomas.V.Mike.Miller@Senate.State.Md.Us
State Senator Arthur Ellis: 301-858-3616 Email arthur.ellis@senate.state.md.us

State Delegate Debra Davis: 301-858-3337 Email debra.davis@house.state.md.us
State Delegate C.T.Wilson: 301-858-3325 Email ct.wilson@house.state.md.us

State Delegate Edith Patterson: 301-858-3247 Email edith.patterson@house.state.md.us
Charles County Commissioners: 301-645-0550 - PO Box 2150, La Plata, MD 20646 

Chapter Officers and Committee Chairpersons:

Check out the Federation Facebook presence at:
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Maryland-Federation-of-NARFE/153837251348873

NARFE Chapter 1972
Jim Lish, Editor

15700 Westwood Rd.
Brandywine, MD 20613-8407

President Edward Holland 301-848-3476 Membership Bill Roman 301-645-2035

1st VP Bill Roman 301-645-2035     Service Officer David Viets 301-645-3291

2nd VP Neil McGrath 301-259-2244  Newsletter - Website Jim Lish 301-888-2482

Treasurer Richard Campbell 301-645-3077 Sunshine Loretta Ralph 301-870-4995

Secretary Mary Gaskins 301-843-7156 Legislative Chair John Koper 301-843-0148         

Program Chair Mary Teufel 301-645-7060 Social Media Coord. Jim Lish 301-888-2482

Public Relations Hattie Baker 301-843-3476 Past President Neil McGrath 301-259-2244 

Newsletter Mailings Jane Nagy 301-932-8906 Past President Richard Campbell 301-645-3077

Income .................$135.73 
Expense................$123.37
Ending total........$3123.99

February 12, 2019

Legislation
by John Koper

Paul Schwartz, Ed Holland, and others spoke at the
recent session of the legislature on HB 327 allowing
itemization on state tax returns even if claiming stan-
dard on federal returns.Excerpts from their statements
are posted on our chapter Facebook page. Many states

Maryland Federation of NARFE
http://www.mdnarfe.org

(Left column for latest news
headlines for FEDS)

have adopted the change.

LEGcon 19 is coming up next month at the Mark
Hilton in Alexandria. NARFE's legislative priorities
for this session of Congress will be featured.

The NARFE Benefits Institute is conducting two webi-
nars in March.07 March, the TSP and You; 21 March,
Optimizing Your Social Security Benefits.

Don't forget to adjust your tax withholding for CY
2019 if necessary to avoid under withholding this year.
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